GWCA Council and related persons on email list -

I am the CAPS 1923 liaison (south end of GWCA) and attended the latest, July 14, CAPS meeting as well as most of the CAPS 1923 meetings for the last 12 months.   Property crime is in our area is increasing, the police are certainly aware of it.

Police resources are being shifted to deal with the increase in violent crime as indicated in the attached notice I just received Saturday from Superintendent Weis thru Lt. Willner.  

Chicago Police Department requests that all community members be vigilant and call 911 to report potential crimes in progress and also suspicious activity to which they will respond.  Their other recommendations include closing and locking first floor doors and windows and increasing night-time lighting.    Many of the burglaries have been thru open windows, and doors or unlocked windows and doors.  CPD reports another increase has been theft of portable GPS systems in autos.  Even leaving the plastic suction-cup on the front windshield indicates a GPS inside the car and thieves will break the window to get to these easily sold items.

A relatively new crime activity tracking website is available that shows crime by type, for a geographic area you can select. 

http://gis.chicagopolice.org/
I use this site to track crime and to identify and locate registered sex offenders every 2 or 3 weeks between the bi-monthly CAPS meetings.

Also helpful information at:  https://portal.chicagopolice.org/portal/page/portal/ClearPath
Two of our contacts at the 19th district police station are  CAPS reps, officer Monique Giarelli  and officer Kelly Simms – 312-744-5574

I will call them and request a special CAPS meeting for our GWCA community that includes parts of beat 1922 and 1923 if the GWCA Council requests.  If we do, we need to be clear what our agenda is beforehand and what we would like to see done.  I understand Bob Flannery has also already emailed Lt. Willner to request a meeting so I assume he is now taking responsibility for setting this up on behalf of GWCA. 

My personal opinion is that we also need to be prepared to defend ourselves from persons who break into our homes and apartments, as the police cannot be everywhere.   It is our responsibility to protect our homes and families.   It is my experience that the 19th district responds to calls in 1922 and 1923 very quickly when a crime is in progress.  CPD  is dealing with an increase in violent and property crime throughout the entire district.   Beats 1923 and 1922 continue to be 2 of the safest and lowest crime beats in the entire 19th district, and our attention to the recent increase in activity can help keep it that way.

Sincerely,

Mark Lohss

office 773-935-9953

cell      773-835-9953

	Community Crime Prevention Alert 
	 

	 
Alderman Schulter would like to notify residents that there have been some recent garage and vehicle break-ins reported to the 47th Ward Public Service Office.  
· Please remember to report alley and street lights that might not be working properly to our office.   

· The installation of motion detectors in your backyards and garage areas are always a good preventive measure. 

· Make sure your garage doors are closed when you leave and locked at all times. 

· If you witness any kind of suspicious activity please report it to 911 immediately.  

Visit www.ward47.com to view two flyers from the Chicago Police Department regarding theft prevention.  As always, we encourage you to attend your local CAPS meeting.   


-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
From: Janice Horwich [mailto:jhorwich@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Thursday, July 23, 2009 7:39 PM
To: sigsbee@uic.edu
Subject: GWCA
Cheryl,
 I headed up neighborhood crime prevention education in Graceland west for about 15 years; until about 1999. I still have Neighbors Watching signs and other crime prevention education materials ready for distribution.  As it sounds like you are going around with fliers, I am happy to give you material to support your efforts.  Please let me know if you'd like the material.
 Also, as you are going around.
1.  Window locks should be used on all first and second floor windows that only allow the window to open about 6".
2.  Door to door solicitors often aren't what they seem to be.  Often they ring doorbells just to case a neighborhood.  Call police at 911 to report any suspicious activity.
3.  Trim bushes to provide views for neighbors and police of all entry doors and windows.
4.  Log license plates, days, times, descriptions for all landscaping vehicles
5.  Inventory household items and keep a copy of the inventory onsite and another copy offsite.  Log all serial numbers.  Engrave IL drivers license number on the back of electronics.
6.  Doors need deadbolts and should be locked whether you are home or not
 You can reach me at   H 773.975.0004    C 773.315.5012     email jhorwich@sbcglobal.net 

Janice Horwich
